“Is
Dark
Matter
Attack on God?”

Another

I was reading an article about experiments with dark matter in
a very deep underground lab in South Dakota. What is dark
matter and is this another secular atheist way to circumvent
God?
The simple answer is that dark matter is material in space
that cannot be directly detected with telescopes because it
does not emit any type of radiation. Ordinary dark matter is
made up of cold gas, stars with so little mass that they never
ignite nuclear fusion, small rocks, etc. Even though
astronomers cannot directly see dark matter, they can detect
its presence through its effects, e.g. impact on movement of
galaxies. (See the excerpt from an article by Dr. David
Rogstad below for more information on this.) In attempting to
measure the amount of dark matter required to create the
observed effects, astronomers have developed a theory that
there are two types of dark matter: ordinary dark matter and
exotic dark matter. Exotic dark matter only weakly interacts
with light and ordinary matter, so it is different than the
material we normally deal with on earth. I would guess the
experiments you were reading about were dealing with the study
of exotic dark matter.
Based on this definition, the existence of dark matter does
not directly bear on the existence of God. I have not seen any
arguments from atheists that point to dark matter as
supporting evidence for their claims. Given that dark matter
in space can only be detected through very sophisticated,
expensive methods, I would not expect the Bible to talk about
it directly, and it does not. Of course, the Bible makes it
clear that “For by Him [Jesus Christ] all things were created,
both in the heavens and on earth, visible and invisible” (Col.
1:16). No matter how you define dark matter, it is covered by

this verse.
Going a little deeper, it is true that some (but not all) of
the ways used to estimate the amount of dark matter in the
universe assume that the universe has been expanding for
billions of years. Some Christian scientists, such as those at
Reasons to Believe, who promote a Biblical creation model
based on a 13.7 billion-year-old universe, point out that the
existence of dark matter in just the right quantities is
further evidence that our earth is fine tuned for life to such
a degree that it could only be through the work of a
transcendent, all powerful, intelligent creator. RTB has a
number of articles on dark matter which you can see at
www.reasons.org/search/node/?keys=%22dark+Matter%22.
If you are interested in understanding the different Christian
perspectives on the origins of the universe, check out our
Faith and Science section at www.probe.org; in particular you
may be interested in “Christian Views of Science and Earth
History”
www.probe.org/christian-views-of-science-and-earth-history

at

I hope this answer is helpful for you.
God bless,
Steve Cable
Excerpt from Dr. David Rogstad on history of dark matter:
“Based on his observation that clusters of galaxies do not
have enough matter to remain gravitationally bound, Fritz
Zwicky proposed (in 1933) the existence of dark matter to
provide the needed gravity. Since then, there has been a
growing body of supporting evidence, including flat rotation
curves in large spiral galaxies, larger-than-expected velocity
dispersion in elliptical galaxies, and certain measured
characteristics of the cosmic microwave background, all of
which require the presence of dark matter for their
explanation.” [www.reasons.org/filling-gap]
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